BYRA 2012 Annual Meeting
1/7/2012

Commodore Bob Gearhart opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.  We had a quorum of 18 members present as required by our By-laws and the meeting began with the proposed agenda.  In addition to the members present we had past member Jim Forrester present and two new guests who later joined BYRA, Craig Ramey and Jim Schaible.
Officer Reports

Secretary:  Commodore Bob Gearhart asked for a vote to approve the 2011 Minutes as emailed out previously.  All were in favor and the minutes were approved with no changes.

Treasurer:  Bob Toone handed out copies of the budget.  It included actual dollars from 2011 and the proposed 2012 budget.  He highlighted during the past year we spent $8,000 for a new chase boat motor, the Fall Regatta revenue was $500 short due to Mariner’s Landing have financial issues, and the current reserve is $4,235.  Bob then reviewed the proposed budget for 2012.  A motion was made to accept the budget as proposed and it was approved with all in favor.
Rear Commodore:  Our Rear Commodore was out of town and Bob Gearhart reviewed the activities that RC Kirk McGuire had coordinated over the past year for our club.  Everyone expressed appreciation for the food and beer and applauded Kirk’s work.  In preparation for the coming year, Pete Phillip asked members to sign-up for the 2012 year to bring snacks and cleanup on race dates.  A sheet was posted for sign-up.
Fleet Captain:  Warren Theis reviewed the handicap updates for 2012.  Warren Ibaugh suggested we add a note to explain the 15 second allowance for not flying a spinnaker.  Next, Warren Theis presented the 2012 calendar for review and comment.  Bill Hughes suggested we change the Raft-up date to Saturday, January 12, 2013.  It was also noted that this year’s Raft-up is Saturday, January 14, 2012.  The Fleet Captain noted there were joint BYRA & VISA races with the Hobie and Laser fleets.  A night race has been added to the schedule this year.  David Sweet questioned the April 7th race date since it is Easter weekend.  John Breckenridge made a motion to move the date to April 14th.  The motion passed with all in favor except one.  A motion was then made to accept the 2012 schedule with the changes suggested and it was passed by everyone.
Quartermaster:  John Short started with a discussion to determine if BYRA members were interested in a group charter in the BVI’s later this year.  There was significant interest and he passed around a questionnaire for signup. George DeMestro mentioned that Sun Sail will provide a discount if 5 boats charter with them and provide for organized activities at each anchorage.  They will also provide a lead boat if there is a flotilla.  John then discussed club boat usage with some key reminders for proper care of our two boats.  He was also grateful for the club purchasing the new outboard.  The Committee/Pontoon boat had a leak which was repaired and he noted it could still have a small leak.  The Committee boat also has a small leak on the head gasket and he is looking into getting this repaired.  The mounting bracket has some play in it and will be checked out by the mechanic.   The chase boat will have the lower unit oil changed.  John asked if anyone is interested in learning the Quartermaster duties that he would like to train them for future help.  Any interested please contact John.  The club members then thanked John for keeping the boats well maintained during 2011.
Membership:  Members thanked Loretta Manning for keeping up the membership duties during 2011.
Commodore:  Bob Gearhart reviewed the year in 2011 and the fun we had at BYRA.  He thanked the PPYC and noted it had been a very good year.  Bob thanked everyone for their participation and for respecting the PPYC property to keep our relationship to the benefit both BYRA and PPYC.
Old Business
Warren Theis asked about keeping Fleet 4 which was started in 2011.  The responses were positive and the Fleet 4 participants agreed to keep this fleet.

John Short wants to invite more guests to participate with the goal of finding new members.  It was discussed and confirmed we can invite them to race as guests.  Discussion was then held on reviving the Pelican Point Open.  Seth Oginz suggested we have it one Saturday this spring.  It was suggested Jim Forrester may want to present a seminar for the PP Open like he had done in the past.  It was agreed John, Jim and George DeMestro will head a committee to have the PP Open.

Sponsorship was then discussed and Paul Greier said we had lost Mariner’s Landing as a sponsor for 2012 due to financial difficulties.  On a brighter note, Mary Lou McDonald has committed to sponsor the Spring Regatta with her new real estate company.  Pete Phillip will work with Paul on a sponsorship package in hopes of finding a new Fall Regatta sponsor.
The next item of business was the Pub Race.  There was discussion on racing to Mariner’s Landing versus King’s Point Pub.  The preference of most members was Mariner’s if they are open for business this summer.  John Breckenridge suggested the Pub Race be “called” or shortened sooner if there is no wind.  Pete suggested the start could be moved to 2:00 for a better breeze.  There was agreement with this suggestion.  Vice Commodore Pete Phillip commented that the 2011 Mariners’ Race was run in accordance with BYRA’s 3hr. time limit and reminded that individual participants have the option of dropping out of the race and turning on their engines at any time.

Elections
Bob Gearhart read the proposed slate for new officers:

· Commodore – Pete Phillip

· Vice Commodore – Warren Theis

· Rear Commodore – Jeff Whitten

· Treasurer – Bob Toone

· Secretary  - Bob Grogan

· Fleet Captain – Carl Perdue

· Member at large – John Breckenridge

· Quartermaster – John Short

· Membership Chair – Loretta Manning

· Webmaster – Paul Triska

Dave Sweet moved that the nominations be closed and the proposed slate be accepted.  The motion was approved by all.  We should also note that Marcie has agreed to continue as beverage committee “beer girl”.
Dave Sweet then presented the Past Commodore’s flag and a gift to Bob Gearhart and everyone applauded Bob’s service for the year.  Board members then in turn presented their officer flags to the members of the newly elected board.  

We then transitioned the meeting over to the new board and Commodore Pete Phillip.

New Business
It was noted the Calendar for 2012 was already approved by the membership under the Fleet Captain’s report and will be mailed to the Zahns for approval.

Trophies awarded for series races were discussed.  Last year we changed the number of trophies awarded to the number of boats participating in the fleet.  The proposal was to go back to 3 trophies for each fleet if there are 3 qualifying boats in the fleet.  The motion was carried unanimously.

John Breckenridge next presented a change in our PHRF scoring calculation.  The proposal was to change from our current Time on Distance calculation to Time on Time scoring.  He used a five page handout to present the information.  A summary is as follows:  Race Time X Time Correction Factor (TCF) = Time on Time (TOT) number (Corrected Finish Time).  Each boat’s individual TCF is calculated from their handicap as follows:  TCF = A/ (B+ PHRF handicap) where A=1000 and B=900 resulting in the formula:  TCF=1000/ (900 + PHRF handicap).  The TOT scoring will simplify the Race Committee work by eliminating the course distance measurement.  John stressed with this TOT system, it is paramount for the race committee to keep the time correctly for each fleet and each fleet must have its own start time recorded.  After much discussion, Bob Gearhart made a motion to accept TOT scoring and the motion was carried.  
The next item of business was a Golf Score Handicap Proposal for Fleets 3 and 4 only.  John Breckenridge reviewed the proposal and there was a lot of discussion.  At the end there was no interest in this proposal and no motion was made.  Everyone then acknowledged and thanked John for the significant amount of time he put into these proposals and the extensive work he performed for our club.  Thanks John!
Bill Hughes took the floor for the next item of business and proposed the annual raft-up be named the Larry Richmond Annual Raft-up.  A motion was made and all approved.  The name change should be noted on the BYRA Schedule.

The following plans for 2012 were then discussed:
· Race Committee orientation in March

· John Short will coordinate boat work as needed

· Cooperation with VISA.  Warren Theis stated they have invited BYRA members to race with them.

· Fleet Leaders were requested to act as “cheerleaders” and call to increase participation.  Fleet 1 to be determined, Fleet 2 – Warren Theis, Fleet 3 – TBD, Fleet 4 – George DeMestro
· RC and Post Race Snacks/Cleanup – reminder to sign up

Before wrapping up, Warren Ibaugh asked if there was interest in a Radio Controlled sailing fleet.  He handed out a list of current RC boat owners in the club.  Anyone interested please call Warren Ibaugh.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting and approved.  Everyone then enjoyed a great lasagna and salad lunch prepared by Judy Phillip with help from the Loretta, Bonnie, and Marcie.  Beverage was provided by Marcie and Ted.
Minutes prepared by Glenn Cliborne substituting for Secretary Bob Grogan.  Minutes were reviewed and amended by Pete Phillip, Bob Gearhart, and Warren Theis.
